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Claudia Cisneros

From: Nancy Ide <nancyide4oc@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, March 31, 2019 6:03 PM

To: Claudia Cisneros

Subject: Fwd: Warming centers grouped together with shelters

Hello Claudia, 
Please see the emails below.  Kattie sent me Commissioner McGriff's email address, but the email was 
returned to me as undeliverable.  Can you please forward this on to her and place this in the record for April 
3rd?  Thank you kindly. 
__________________________________________ 

Nancy Ide, Co-Chair 
Homeless Solutions Coalition of Clackamas County 
503-758-6363 
https://www.facebook.com/OCHSC.Partnerships/ 
Compassion | Respect | Community | Partnership 
 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Nancy Ide <nancyide4oc@gmail.com> 
Date: Sun, Mar 31, 2019 at 5:57 PM 
Subject: Fwd: Warming centers grouped together with shelters 
To: Mayor Dan Holladay <dholladay@orcity.org>, <fodonnell@orcity.org>, Rachel Lyles Smith <rlsmith@orcity.org>, 
<rsmith@orcity.org>, <gmcgriff@orcity.org> 
Cc: Kattie Riggs <kriggs@orcity.org>, Laura Terway <lterway@orcity.org>, Tony Konkol <tkonkol@orcity.org> 
 

For the record, please see the forwarded email below related to the proposed code amendments on 
shelters.    
__________________________________________ 

Nancy Ide, Co-Chair 
Homeless Solutions Coalition of Clackamas County 
503-758-6363 
https://www.facebook.com/OCHSC.Partnerships/ 
Compassion | Respect | Community | Partnership 
 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: James Watkins <jamesewatkinsmd24@gmail.com> 
Date: Sun, Mar 31, 2019 at 1:21 PM 
Subject: Warming centers grouped together with shelters 
To: <nancyide4oc@gmail.com>, <tfhrobin@gmail.com> 
 

To whom it may concern 
 
I am writing in regards to the proposal to levy an annual  $5000.00 permit fee on facilities that provide temporary 
warming for the homeless in terms of grouping them together with shelters.  I most vigorously protest this notion as it 
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will make providing this service cost prohibitive for most warming centers and significantly increase mortality and 
morbidity in this very susceptible population.   As President of the Medical Staff at Providence Willamette Fall Medical 
Center, I am constantly made aware of the crush of care that we must provide during the Winter for patients who 
contract influenza and respiratory infections and any change in our community dynamic could significantly diminish our 
already stretched resources.   
 
Please reconsider your position on this issue so that we can continue to reduce human suffering and keep our medical 
facility available to patients who need care and we don't have to treat patients who by having access to a warming 
facility will not need our services.   
 
Respectfully, 
 
James E. Watkins,MD 
Medical Staff President 
Providence Willamette Falls Medical Center  




